
 
 
 
July 28, 2004 
 
Guy Miller 
Divisional VP – Carrier Relations 
CenturyTel 
P.O. Box 4065 
Monroe, LA 71211 
 
VIA REGULAR POST AND EMAIL 
 
RE: PON Cancellation 
 
Dear Guy: 
 
Due to CenturyTel’s refusal to process MCI’s PONs (PON 630917 and 639033), MCI is 
now requesting that these PONs be canceled. 
 
CenturyTel’s offer to process the PONs if MCI submits a supplemental order (Sup) to 
change the trunk type from local/intralata toll to intralata toll only is not acceptable as 
MCI’s interconnection agreement allows MCI to pass local and ISP traffic over the 
local/intralata toll group.  By requesting to redesignate the trunk groups as something 
other than local/intralata toll, CenturyTel is denying MCI’s rights to interconnect under 
the local ICA. 
 
As these orders have been outstanding since 4/7/04 for PON 630917 and 4/17/04for PON 
639033, it is clear that CenturyTel does not intend to process these orders in a manner 
consistent with the interconnection agreement.  As a result, MCI will cancel these 
interconnection trunk orders. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dayna Garvin 
 
Cc:  MCI: Peter Reynolds, John Monroe, Don Grieco, Darren Dickson, T.D. Huynh 

 
CenturyTel:  Susan Smith 
 
 
 
 
 

Dayna Garvin 

Senior Manager – Carrier Agreements 

2678 Bishop Drive, Suite 200, San Ramon, CA 94583 

Phone: (925) 824-2078  Fax: (925) 244-1334  
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